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SGA CELEBRATES BLACK HISTORY MONTH 
 
In recognition of Black History Month, HACC York’s Student Government Association is 

proud to present a month of celebration. Two of the most exciting events that will be taking 

place are the Black History 101 Mobile Museum and the presentation of the film Lincoln.  

 

Black History 101 Mobile Museum 

“The Black History 101 Mobile Museum (BH101MM) is an innovative traveling table top 

exhibit depicting Black memorabilia spanning slavery to Hip Hop.  The mobile museum is a 

cost effective approach to present historical artifacts to schools systems, communities, colleges 

and universities throughout the nation.  The museum has over 5,000 rare treasures among its 

collection including original documents from historic Black figures whose contributions helped 

shape the United States.  Artifacts in this unparalleled mobile collection represent items from 

the categories of slavery, Jim Crow era, music, sports, the Civil Rights and Black Power era, 

and popular culture. 

A few prominent pieces in the collection's archives include a rare slave bill of sale and 

documents signed by Booker T. Washington, Ralph Bunche, Rosa Parks, The Honorable Elijah 

Muhammad, Malcolm X, Muhammad Ali, Shirley Chisholm, Dr. Dorthy Height, Alex Haley, 

Carter G. Woodson, and many others.” 

BH101MM will be on campus Monday, February 18 from 9:00 a.m. until 5:00 p.m. in the 

Cytec Community Room.  

 

Oscar-nominated film: Lincoln   

In addition to the Black History Mobile Museum, 

SGA’s monthly “Movie Night” series will feature 

the Academy Award nominated, Golden Globe 

winning film Lincoln. “Steven Spielberg directs 

two-time Academy Award® winner Daniel Day-

Lewis in Lincoln, a revealing drama that focuses 

on the 16th President’s tumultuous final months  

in office.  

In a nation divided by war and the strong winds of 

change, Lincoln pursues a course of action designed to end the war, unite the country and 

abolish slavery. With the moral courage and fierce determination to succeed, his choices during 

this critical moment will change the fate of generations to come.” 

The film will be showing Wednesday, February 27 at 6:00 p.m. in the Glatfelter 

Community Room in Cytec and is free for HACC students! Free popcorn, beverages, and 

candy will be included. 
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 FROM THE OFFICE OF THE CAMPUS VICE PRESIDENT 

Audited figures are in and York’s enrollment continues to look strong. Our student population  

grew by around 10% over last year and our credit hours (which determine our tuition revenue)   

increased by 5%. We exceeded our budgeted revenue projections by 2% for the spring 

semester. This was clearly the effort of all areas of the campus—thank you for working so hard   

for our students! 

 

More students means more planning! You will have the opportunity to participate in our campus master planning 

project taking place this spring. We will once again review our needs for space, services, academic programs, parking and 

capital equipment. Some of you have participated in the last three master plans and your expertise will be critical. Others 

will be contributing for the first time and we value your fresh eyes on charting the path for our growing campus. The first 

staff planning event will take place on Monday, March 11 in the Glatfelter Community Room. We will begin at 8:00 

a.m. and complete our discussions by 9:45. A light breakfast will be served.  

 

February is Black History month and this annual observance is an opportunity to celebrate and learn more about the 

achievements of African Americans throughout history. Enjoy the article on p. 9 of this newsletter from York student, 

Seidiah Byard on SGA’s bus trip to the Inauguration of President Obama. We will be hosting the Black History Mobile 

Museum on February 18
th

. Walk through the exhibit and see a wide range of artifacts from key points in our history, 

including: slavery, the Jim Crow era, Civil Rights, and popular culture.  

 

As most of you know, February is also the month when we traditionally spend time cleaning up the campus. Now’s 

the time to purge old files and get organized! Our annual office supply swap meet will be on February 27 & 28 in the 

Leader faculty room, so set aside any unneeded items to share with others. 

 

 

Have you signed up for e2Campus notifications? This system relays information about 

emergencies and inclement weather. Right click to open weblink and sign up: 

 

http://www.hacc.edu/AboutUs/Security/e2Campus-Emergency-Alert-Service-Signup.cfm 

 

Please plan to join in on some of the student activities and events this semester. Look for the Weekly Activities 

Guide (WAG) that goes out each week from Sara Shaw. The WAG presents excellent opportunities to get to 

know our students outside of our regular day-to-day work interactions. Coming up on February 12
th
: 

SGA will be sponsoring a Valentine’s event including a FREE (for students) Build-a-Bear station! The event 

will take place at 11:00 in the Cytec Community Room, while supplies last. Students will also be able to create 

Valentine’s cards, have candy, and purchase flowers.  

THINK SPRING! 

Jean Treuthart 

http://www.hacc.edu/AboutUs/Security/e2Campus-Emergency-Alert-Service-Signup.cfm
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HEALTH AND WELLNESS GUIDE FROM THE LIBRARY 

Are you looking to embrace some healthier lifestyle habits in the New Year?  If so, where do you start?  How about the custom Health 

and Wellness library guide at http://libguides.hacc.edu/yorkwellness.   This should be your first stop for reliable, high quality health 

and wellness information.  From here you can find a library book on fitness, an article on nutrition or visit the BMI calculator to 

determine your Body Mass Index.  You can also investigate the links to a wide variety of local fund-raising events that you could use 

as training goals.  These are just a few of the resources you’ll find in the Health and Wellness Guide.   If you have any questions or 

want more information, please stop by the library.     

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE – 2013 HACC DASH 5K WALK/RUN 

MOTHER’S DAY - SUNDAY, MAY 12, 2013 – 9:00 AM  

Start training now for the 3
rd

 Annual HACC Dash for Scholarships! Join us for a fun morning of exercise, prizes 

and refreshments including FREE drinks from the Sheetz Truck! Tell your friends and students and bring your 

family out for this event supporting student scholarships! One lucky student participant will win a $500 

scholarship by random drawing! More details to follow!!    

 

 

http://libguides.hacc.edu/yorkwellness
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YORK CAMPUS HOSTS CAMPUS WIDE FACULTY IN-SERVICE 

        

 

CHECK OUT THE HAPPENINGS AT THE BOOKSTORE!       

The Bookstore will be holding a “Buy A Heart” promotion for the month of February starting February 1, 2013.  Buy 

a dedication heart for $1 that will be displayed in the window during the month of February.  All proceeds will go to 

a local American Heart Association.   

Also, during the week of February 11-15, 2013 take a guess of how many Valentine M&Ms are in a jar.  The winner from this 

promotion will be announced on February 15
th

.  Be sure to stay tuned for details about the March promotions which will include a 

“Think Spring Sale” & “Where Are You Taking HACC for Spring Break?”  

      

PLEASE WELCOME… 

Hope Harrison joins HACC as the York Campus’ new Community Development Officer. Previously, she was 

a Project Director in the York County School of Technology’s Adult & Continuing Education Center. Hope has 

a BS in Crime, Law and Justice and a MA in International Development.  

In her free time, Hope enjoys running, swimming, kayaking, and spending time with her family, including her 

two dogs and two cats.  

 

 

JOIN THE BOOK CLUB 

March’s selection is The House of Mirth by Edith Wharton.  Wharton's first literary success, set amid fashionable New York society, 

reveals the hypocrisy and destructive effects of the city's social circle on women at the turn of the century. Where, when? Stay tuned 

for details via email from Anne Greenawalt, English instructor. 

On January 10
th

 the College-wide CITE committee organized a faculty  

in-service held at the York Campus and welcomed over 260 guests to the 

campus.  The core focus of the day was to work collaboratively, as 

faculty and academic deans, on our student learning assessment 

processes.  An opening keynote by Jeb Baxter and Matt Harris provided 

helpful information for the group work followed.  After the keynote, 
College-wide Assessment Committee members led 14 groups in 

assessment discussion, collaboration, and hands-on tasks.   

This was the first ever College in-service hosted by the York Campus and 

as Amy Withrow, College-wide CITE coordinator stated “the facilities 

were excellent, the signage was professional, and the customer service 

was top notch”.  Great job York Campus! 
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FACILITIES TIDBITS 

 SNOW….. Just the word can bring tingles of delight or dread. We would like to cover what snow removal is here on the York 

campus, (which could also bring tingles of delight or dread). When it snows the first line of defense for this campus is an outside 

contractor. The reason we employ an outside contractor is because there are not enough resources in the Facilities Department. 

The outside contractor is responsible for clearing all parking lots and sidewalks on campus. Our staff in facilities, custodians 

included, assists this contractor during unexpected snow and ice situations. We also address any anncillary slick areas that we find 

or are made aware of. Should you encounter an area that has not been treated we would appreciate your helping us and letting us 

know so we can get it taken care of. E-mail Keith at kdrufalo@hacc.edu or Connie at cmmumme2@hacc.edu. If it is a true 

emergency please call us at extension 513506. 

 You may have seen Keith putting stickers on the light switches around campus, you may have even spoken with him about them; 

this is just the beginning of the York campus ‘going green’ initiative. We would ask that whenever you see a classroom or office 

with the light on but not being used that you turn the light out. We are tracking how much electricity we can save by doing 

something as simple as turning off lights and hope to have some interesting numbers to report to you in March or April.  

 SGA will be kicking off Recyclemania college-wide soon and Facilities will helping them gather recycleables. You will find 

recycling recepticles with posters around campus for this event. Please help make this a fantastic effort and use these containers 

where you see them. 

 As you know, HACC now owns the Gov. George M. Leader building! For those of us that don’t know what this space looks like, 

below are some pictures to give you a glimpse. Tours will continue throughout the month. 

 

 

 

 Larry Dalton, one of our evening custodians, ended his employment here at HACC on Friday, January 25, 2013. Larry and his 

wife are moving to Texas to be closer to family. We will miss Larry and wish him the very best. Stay tuned for details on our 

efforts to fill his shoes.  

 

   

       

 

          

file:///C:/Users/jmtreuth/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/XA813HGJ/kdrufalo@hacc.edu
mailto:cmmumme2@hacc.edu
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FROM THE DEPARTMENT OF SAFETY AND SECURITY 
 

SAFETY TIP OF THE MONTH 
 

Safely Traveling Back And Forth to College: 

 

 Have an auto safety kit (booster cables, flashlight, help sign, poncho, etc.) and a first aid kit in your car in case of a roadside 

emergency.  

 Keep your cell phone with you while traveling so that you could call for help during an emergency.  

 Put the word ICE (In Case of Emergency) into your phone with a parent or guardian name programmed with this code. The 

authorities know to look for this code in case an emergency occurs and they need to get in touch with a relative. 

 Sign up for e2Campus alerts for campus announcements (Emergency closings, weather, etc.) 

http://www.hacc.edu/AboutUs/Security/e2Campus-Emergency-Alert-Service-Signup.cfm  

 

 
 

SECURITY PERSONNEL UPDATE 

We are proud to announce two full-time personnel additions to our York public safety department, Michele 

Bailey-Moore and Levi French. I think that you will find them both to be great additions to our department. 

 

Michele comes to us from the Harrisburg campus where she worked part-time after serving over 20 years with the 

Harrisburg city police department. Her experience and friendly personality will be a great addition to our HACC 

community.  

 

Levi has been with HACC for a year as a casual employee in the York public safety department. In that time, Levi 

has proven to be an important contributor to our department and has represented our college well.  

 

              Please join us in congratulating them in their new positions! 

 

 

DEPARTMENT UPDATE FROM ED DOMINQUEZ 

As part of the reorganization, the department of safety & security was moved from the finance division to the human resources 

division. Campus director of security positions were eliminated and Todd Crawley assumed the duties of director of safety & security 

for the College in addition to his environmental health & safety responsibilities. Two assistant director of safety & security positions 

were created to provide leadership at multiple campuses. Ian Parchen is the assistant director at Harrisburg and Lebanon campuses. I, 

Edwin Dominguez, am the assistant director at Gettysburg, Lancaster and York campuses.  

 

Over the past few months changes have been made to strengthen the public safety department.  Changes in procedures, training and 

overall efficiencies have been made to better serve our HACC community.  Our focus is to provide a safe environment, but also a 

pleasant college experience for our students. The public safety department strives to provide public safety services to our college 

community with integrity, efficiency and professionalism.  We are caring and involved members of the HACC community, invested in 

its growth and harmony. 

 

 

http://www.hacc.edu/AboutUs/Security/e2Campus-Emergency-Alert-Service-Signup.cfm
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 York Campus Office of Secondary Partnerships 

York’s HACC Academy Automotive Technology students recently attended the 2013 Pennsylvania Auto Show at the Expo Center in 

Harrisburg.  The event provided an opportunity for students to: 

 Explore pre-production models with a glimpse of what is around the corner in automotive design and technology 

 View customized vehicles that have been designed by Neil Tjin, one of the automotive industry’s most influential  

       designers 

 View select high-end antique vehicles on loan from Hershey’s Antique Auto Museum including a 1936 Packard  

       from the movie “The Good Shepherd” and a 1970 BSA 441 Victor Special  

 View showcased vehicles promoting interest in various forms of street rods and custom car activity 

 

What did some of our HACC Academy students enjoy the most about the PA Auto Show? 

Logan Shoemaker (Dallastown Area High School):  “Seeing the newest model cars … especially Chrysler, Dodge,  

and Jeep.” 

Kenneth Hughes (Dallastown Area High School): “I liked the older cars - the classics - and the Roush performance 

vehicles.”   

Ben Dunlap (Red Lion Area High School):  “I liked talking with the Audi representatives to learn about the new models  

that are up and coming.  I got the low down on everything!”  

 

                            

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

1970 BSA 441 Victor Special Kenneth Hughes, Dallastown Area High School 
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BSU SPONSORS BUS TRIP TO THE             

PRESIDENTIAL INAUGURATION 

BY: SIEDIAH BYARD, HACC YORK STUDENT 

On a chilly January morning at 2:30am, HACC students boarded a bus 

sponsored by HACC York campus Black Student Union (BSU) with 

Washington D.C. as its destination. For some students it was their first 

time voting—we were merely bystanders in the last election. But not this 

time! With our ballots cast, our candidate Barack H. Obama came out as 

the victor! 

 

Everyone attending was excited and eager to enter Washington D.C. and 

watch history. We made our way into historical D.C., climbed the escalator 

from the Metro, and spilled onto the streets with thousands of people and 

service men to continue our journey to the National Mall. The route was 

littered with vendors promoting “Obama” items such as buttons, portraits, 

scarves, hats, bags, and sweaters. As we entered the National Mall the 

atmosphere was warm despite the chilly morning temperature, people were 

smiling with a sense of camaraderie (hot cocoa in hand, of course!). 

 

As the program began, there was a mishap with our screen. Hundreds of 

thousands of Americans collectively began chanting “CHANGE THE 

SCREEN!” Once again as Americans we used the power of voices to get 

the job done! As the Navy band started their service, I remember feeling 

the electricity in the air. We were about to witness and be a part of history. 

As President Obama took his oath, we stood among a million people 

waving our flags, and chanting “OBAMA, OBAMA!”  

 

Never was there a prouder moment in my life to be an American and 

also a member of the Black Student Union at HACC York campus! 
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AV UPGRADES 

The York IT Department is pleased to announce the addition of 3 new computerized classrooms 

at the York Campus.  Goodling 116A, Goodling 112 and Leader 133 are equipped with 

computers, data projectors, DVD/VCR combo units, and sound systems for your instructing 

pleasure. 

In addition, many of the older computerized classrooms have had the data projectors upgraded 

to new, more efficient models with lamps that last 3 times longer than the old models.   

Please remember to turn off the projectors and computers in classrooms when you are done 

using them.   

 

Need training on the classroom equipment? Please contact the 

York IT helpdesk at ext 513636. 

         

 

 
          

 

  

 

 

      

WONG CHINESE DANCE AND MARTIAL 

ARTS DEMONSTRATION 

On Wednesday, January 23, the Office of Multicultural Affairs 

hosted the Wong People Chinese Lion Dance in the Glatfelter 

Community Room. Biology Professor Rob Swatski, left, joined in 

on the fun!  


